Refund Policy

Once a player is registered with the Knoxville Football Club, that player has committed to pay all applicable Club fees for that soccer year.  If a player decides to transfer to another club or otherwise leave his or her team, no refunds will be provided.  Both the Club and the player’s team rely on the player’s commitment through registration for budgeting purposes.
 
In addition to the player’s commitment to pay Club fees, each player will share in the expenses incurred by each team to participate in games, such as tournaments and “friendlies” with other soccer teams.  These expenses include items such as league fees, tournament registration fees, coach’s travel expenses for tournaments, referee fees for “friendlies” and similar costs.  Those expenses, which are often called team fees, will be collected by your team’s manager and not directly by the Club, but failure to pay team fees could result in a player not being in good standing with the Club.  As with Club fees, if a player leaves his or her team, the player will not receive a refund of team fees as the other members of the team relied on the player’s commitment in preparing a team budget.

